
 

onson,  
Mark Frank, Mary Gutermuth, Penny Hasekoester, Marsha Harman,  Deborah Hatton, 
Lady Jane Hickey, Joe Kirk ,Gerald Kohers, Paul Loeffler, Valerie Muehsam, Kandi 
Tayebi, Christopher White, Patricia Williams 
 
 
Member absent: Christopher Baldwin (illness), Steven Cuvelier  (professional conflict) 
David Henderson , S. Thomas Kordinak (professional conflict), Holly Miller 
(professional conflict), Debra Price (professional conflict), Gary Smith, Tamara 
Waggener (illness) 
 
 
 
Guest Speakers 
Provost David Payne 
Provost Payne reported that 15 individuals had presented for tenure.  He had eliminated 
the outliers (top and bottom) and then reported the descriptive statistics of the data.  Of 
the ten who will be recommended by Provost Payne for tenure, the collective publications 
included 76 refereed journal articles, 2 books, and 30 funded grants (only external grants 
were counted).  Thus the average for the current tenure group was 7.6 refereed journal 
articles, .2 books, and 3 funded grants.  Provost Payne admitted that this tenure class was 
stunning. 
 
Of the 13 faculty members applying for promotion from associate to full professor, 10 
will be recommended for promotion.  The collective publications included 95 refereed 
articles, 7 books, and 20 funded grants for av

(chair and dean) were in conflict.  In 
these cases he initiated a discussion and review with the dean and, perhaps, the 
departmental chair. Afterward he formulated his decisions(s).   In some cases, Provost 
Payne's recommendations to President Gaertner were in agreement with the departmental 
vote, not the administrator recommendations.  In other cases, he accepted the dean’s 
and/or chair’s recommendation even though they conflicted with the departmental vote.  
In all cases, all files were reviewed carefully before making recommendations to the 
President. 





 
Committee on Committees 
Chair DeShazo indicated that Senator Kohers had the Faculty Survey copied and assigned 
a computer-generated random number to prevent multiple copies from being submitted.  
The ballots are being sealed into envelopes by the secretary in Chemistry and will be 
distributed immediately after Spring Break.   
 
Chair’s Report 
No APC Meeting:   
 
News from the Council of Academic Deans 
The proposed Women’s Faculty Advisory Council was reviewed by CAD and 
recommended that the advisory council report to Provost Payne and that the deans 
wanted the privilege of nominating 50% of the members. 
 
Old Business 
None 
 
New Business 
None 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Marsha Harman, Chair-Elect 


